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In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney

Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser

Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser, PAO

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO

Keith Hall, Residential Division Chief, PAO

Keith Gibson, TPP Division Chief, PAO

Debbie Thwing, Homestead Division Asst. Chief, PAO
Scott Obrekaitis, Homestead Division Rep, PAO
Chairman Crescimbeni called the meeting to order at 2:08 PM.
1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. Approval of the meeting minutes for the 2013 VAB Meeting held on March 19, 2014.  Citizen Member Wallace made a motion to approve the 2013 VAB meeting minutes for the March 19, 2014 Board meeting.  2nd by School Board Member Fischer.  Board approved 4–0.

3. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained the Public Comments procedures.
4. Public Comments section:
· VAB # 15079 – Thoi T. Bullard
· VAB # 15080 – Wyman T. Duggan

· VAB # 15069 – Robert Lancaster
5. The Chair asked the Property Appraiser’s Office if they had deferral requests for any pending recommendations.  The Property Appraiser’s Office had none.

6. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained Chapter 194.014 of the Florida Statutes which is the denial rule pertaining to any pending petitions before the Value Adjustment Board with unpaid taxes as of April 1, 2014.  There were three pending petitions, VAB #’s 24, 3868 & 15069.  Discussion was held between the Board members and VAB Attorney.

7. Council Member Daniels made a motion to not accept the denials for VAB #’s 24, 3868 & 15069.  That motion failed for lack of a 2nd.  Citizen Member Wallace made a motion to grant the denials per the Florida Statute for VAB #’s 24, 3868 & 15069.  2nd by School Board Member Fischer.  Board approved 3–1 (Daniels). 
8. Consider recommended decisions listed on the 5 page excel spreadsheet for the 2013 April 16, 2014 VAB Meeting.  Citizen Member Wallace made a motion to approve the recommended decisions on the excel spreadsheet.  2nd by Council Member Daniels.  Board approved 4–0.
9. Discussion was held regarding late file petition # 15080, Wyman T. Duggan who spoke earlier during the Public Comments section.  Council Member Daniels made a motion to grant the late file petition and schedule it for a hearing.  2nd by School Board Member Fischer.  Discussion was held by Board members and Bill Jeter.  Because of the late stage of the 2013 VAB process and because 2013 Special Magistrate hearings are essentially complete, both the Petitioner and the Property Appraiser offered to waive the right to reschedule the hearing, which will be set by VAB Staff for as early a date as feasible.  Citizen Member Barnes amended the motion to include waiving the petitioner’s and PAO’s rights to reschedule.  Both parties agreed to the amended motion.  Board approved 4–0.
10. Discussion was held regarding the final decision for VAB # 3572.  There was an error with the values given at the original hearing which were also included in the recommended decision that VAB previously approved at the March 19, 2014 Board meeting.  The Property Appraiser representative failed to tell the Special Magistrate at the hearing that the property is entitled to a $55,000 exemption.  Therefore, the exemption was not included in the calculations by the Special Magistrate in the recommended decision.  The VAB Attorney emailed the respective parties to advise each of the apparent error and to advise that the Special Magistrate was being requested to review and revise his recommended decision, if and as appropriate.  The Special Magistrate subsequently revised the recommendation and coversheet.  The revised coversheet and recommendation were then mailed out to the petitioner and Property Appraiser’s Office.  Both parties were informed that the VAB Attorney intended to advise VAB to vacate the original VAB final decision and approve the revised recommendation at the April 16, 2014 Board meeting.  Both parties were informed of their right to attend the April VAB meeting and address the VAB.  Citizen Member Wallace made a motion to vacate the decision from the March 19, 2014 meeting that was previously approved and to replace and accept the recommended decision from the April 16, 2014 meeting for VAB # 3572.  2nd by School Board Member Fischer.  Board approved 4–0.  
Announce date and location of next 2013 VAB meeting: Wednesday, June 18, 2014 at 2:00 pm







       1st Floor, City Hall, Council Chambers
Meeting was adjourned at 3:10 pm.
**A May 21, 2014 VAB meeting was originally scheduled, but was rescheduled to June 18, 2014 by the Chair after the VAB meeting was adjourned.
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